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                                                      THE PREZ SEZ                       
  
                                                    December   2016 
 
Our Thanksgiving Dinner was held November 13th at Tabatha's Restaurant. It was 
beautiful day and we had a great turnout from the club. We enjoyed a delicious Turkey 
Dinner and home made pie for dessert. Thank you Rita for making preparations and 
reservation for our annual club Thanksgiving get together, a super meal for all who 
attended . 
Winter has returned with about 4 - 5 inches of snow and more snow forecast for to-
night, also cold and windy. I hope everyone had wonderful Thanksgiving at home with 
your family. I hope everyone has survived Black Friday, Christmas will be here before 
you know it. Wishing all club members and their families  a Merry Christmas and a 
Happy New Year 
Our next club get together will be our annual after Christmas, Christmas party in Janu-
ary. Contact Gloria for reservations and info. Happy Holidays                                       
Phil CNYCC. 

 

                     SUNDAY  JANUARY  8, 2017 
   DON’T FORGET — MARK THIS DATE FOR OUR 
ANNUAL AFTER CHRISTMAS DINNER. INN OF THE 
SEASONS 4311 W SENECA TURNPIKE ( RT 175 ), 
SYRACUSE. NEED RESERVATIONS! PLEASE CALL 
OR E  MAIL GLORIA AT 4929553 OR  E MAIL WWW.
GLOBUG39@AOL.COM 
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                                                                                             GEORGIA ROVING 
                                                                                                   by Len Smith 
 
      Another month, another swap meet at Atlanta Dragway. The weather was sunny and mild - a good day for shopping. I drove my turbo 
Corsa (with its new fuel pump) to put it in the display area. There were about 30 cars on display, including a clean 57 Chevy 4-door sta-
tion wagon, a full-race Nova (trailered in), a bronze early 50s Chevy pickup. a Model T sedan hot rod, and a survivor 65 Nova station 
wagon. I parked just as Russ pulled in with his GTO convertible, so we went in search of some of the "breakfast bunch". We found some 
of the guys, then we went looking. I did find a set of Corsa hubcaps - don't need them, so I didn't buy them. Lots of Chevy parts and a 
bunch of Ford parts - nothing any of us needed. I did notice a few interesting project cars - a 30 Model A tudor, a 68 Valiant street and 
strip car, a "needy" 55 Chevy 4-door, and a 50s Morris Minor convertible. We left after a few hours with full pockets and empty hands. 
More pictures on the website.        http://www.cnycorvair.com/Members_Photos.php 
     On Saturday, November 12, we attended the fall show at Goodmark Chevrolet in Commerce. Sher's shoulder is getting stronger, so 
she drove her Rambler and I drove "el turbo". The weather was again sunny but cool and a little breezy. Russ and Leslie were there in the 
GTO and Richard brought his 69 Z-28. Some of the others from the "breakfast bunch" and their wives stopped by briefly to check out the 
60 or so cars in the show. We sat around, talked, ate free hot dogs, and enjoyed the sunshine. Some of the cars that caught my eye were a 
32 Ford 3-window coupe, a restored early Monte Carlo, a replica fiberglass 37 Ford, a modified 34 Buick 3-window coupe, a topless 70s 
Blazer, a green 70 Challenger with a later Hemi (won a Top 20 plaque), a purple Chevy SSR, a nice 62 Grand Prix, and a 54 Ford mild 
custom. We left after the awards and the engine giveaway (we didn't win it) and cruised home to feed the dog. Check out my photos. 
Hope y'all had a good Thanksgiving. 

                                           WELCOME TO WINTER 2017    This year sure started off big time!! 
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                                                         ACTIVITIES 
 
   Business meetings are held at Denny’s Restaurant, 201 Lawrence Rd ( corner of Lawrence Rd and South Bay Rd ) in 
 N Syracuse. The meeting will start at 7:00 but our waitress is available at 5:30 so you can have something to eat be-
fore the meeting if you’d like. Meetings are in the back room, we’re given separate checks and if you have an AARP 
card you can get a 15% discount on your meal.             
           
 
     
December — no meeting or event. Happy Holidays!  
 
January 8th —– Our after Christmas dinner at Inn of the Seasons , 4311 W Seneca Turnpike, Syracuse. Order off the 
menu and we’ll be given separate checks. This is always a great time and a nice time to relax after the hectic Holi-
days.  Gloria has to give the restaurant a head count so PLEASE call her at 492-9553 or E her at www.
globug39@aol.com to let her know.   
 
 I have some ideas for tours and dinners we can do this Spring. I’ll get you opinions and ideas at the next meeting. If 
anyone has someplace you think would make a good tour by all means speak up and we can use it for one of our 
monthly events.  
  
If you have any ideas please let us know. Everything is always subject to change. If there’s subjects or projects you’d 
like covered at tech sessions, please let Tim know so we can plan that too. This all takes advance planning so please 
try to let us know early enough so we can make our events what you’d like.  
Call Tim or Rita at 689-3366 or E mail Tim at N2VZD@aol.com or Rita at ritac44@aol.com  
 
 
 
       I’ll be setting up a schedule soon for next year’s activities. If you have something in mind that would be fun for 
us to do as a group activity for any month that you’d be willing to arrange for us be sure to let me know so I can in-
clude it.  

                                  SUNDAY  JANUARY  8, 2017 
 
   DON’T FORGET — MARK THIS DATE FOR OUR ANNUAL AF-
TER CHRISTMAS DINNER. INN OF THE SEASONS 4311 W SE-
NECA TURNPIKE ( RT 175 ), SYRACUSE. NEED RESERVATIONS! 
PLEASE CALL OR E  MAIL GLORIA AT 4929553 OR  E MAIL 
WWW.GLOBUG39@AOL.COM 
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                  2011  CNYCC  OFFICERS 
 
 
President 
Phil Domser 
315-732-1262 
E-mail - pdomser1@yahoo.com  
 
 
Vice President 
Pete Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
Secretary 
Pam Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
 
Treasurer 
 Kevin Fear 
 315-492-9553 
 E-mail  -  monza64@aol.com 
 
 
Membership 
Gloria Fear 
315-492-9553 
E-mail - globug39@aol.com 
  
 
 
Editors/  Events 
Tim and Rita Colson 
315-689-3366 
E-mail  N2VZD@aol.com  or  ritac44@aol.com 
 
 
 
Web Master 
Jim Smith  
pjsmith264@windstream.net 
 

 

                                  Kitchen Corner                              
 
      
Crumb Crusted Pork Roast with  Root Vegetables 
 
1 ( 2 to 3 lb ) pork loin roast 
4 tsp honey 
1 Tbl molasses 
1 ½ tsp spicy brown mustard 
2 tsp sage 
1 tsp dried thyme 
1 tsp dried rosemary 
½ c soft whole wheat bread crumbs 
2 Tbl grated parmesan cheese 
1 rutabaga, peeled and cubed 
1 sweet potato, peeled and cubed 
1 celery root, peeled and cubed 
1 onion, cut in wedges 
2 Tbl canola oil 
½ tsp salt 
¼ tsp pepper 
    Place roast on rack in shallow baking pan, 
sprayed with cooking spray. Mix together 
honey, molasses and mustard  and brush  
over roast. Mix together sage, thyme and  
 rosemary; set aside. Toss Bread crumbs with 
 parm cheese  and 2 tsp of the herb mixture; 
 press onto roast. Add veggies, oil, salt & pepper 
 to remaining herb mixture and arrange around 
 roast. Roast 1 to  1 ½ hr or till reaches 145 °. 
 Remove roast from pan and let sit 10 min before 
 slicing. 
 
    Peppermint Bark Cheesecake 
 
18 Oreos, finely crushed ( about 1 ½ cups) 
3 Tbl butter, melted 
30 starlight mints, divided 
4 ( 8oz ea ) pkgs cream cheese 
1 c sugar 
4 eggs 
1 pkg ( 4 oz ) white chocolate, melted 
¼ tsp peppermint extract 
1 pkg ( 4oz ) semi sweet chocolate, divided 
2 c Cool Whip  
 
  Preheat oven to 350° 
Mix cookie crumbs & butter and press onto 
bottom of 9” springform pan. Bake 10 mins. 
Meanwhile crush 25 mints. Beat cream cheese 
and sugar in large bowl until blended. 
Add eggs 1 at a time mixing after each  
addition. Add white chocolate, crushed 
peppermints and extract; mix until just 
blended. Chop half of the semi sweet chocolate 
and stir into batter. Pour over crust.  
 

Bake 55 mins to 1 hr or until center is almost set. Run  
knife around rim of pan to loosen cake; cool  
before removing rim. Refrigerate 4 hrs.  
Meanwhile chop remaining mints and chop  
remaining chocolate. Spread cheesecake with 
1 cup cool whip in dollops around edge of 
cheesecake. Spribkle remaining mints and 
chocolate over center of cheesecake. 
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                                                                                               Secretary’s Report  
 
                                                                                                                                                                    November 3rd, 2016 
 
      President Phil Domser called the meeting to order at 6:56. 
  
     Secretary’s report‐ Motion made by Pete and seconded by Kevin to dispense with the reading of the minutes. Motion 
approved. 
  
     Treasures report‐ Keven stated the balance for the checking account, motion to approve that amount was made by 
Michelle and seconded by Lee. Motion approved. 
 
     Old Business‐  
      Recall‐ Pam stated that Rooms for Recall for 2017 will be $102.00 a night and everyone can start making reservations 
for rooms at any time now.   
                    Dave pointed out that the rate for the Hospitality room and the Registration room is $102.00 each per night.  
 
                  Both rooms for Registration and for Hospitality and the banquet hall are all set and reserved for Recall. 
 
                 Dave reminded everyone to please work on Ads for the Recall booklet, this is our biggest money maker for Re‐
call. Thank you everyone that participates.  
 
                 Kevin brought to everyone’s attention that Judging of the car’s needs to be discussed and decided on for this 
year’s Recall. 
 
                Phil discussed that Nick had been in contact with him prior to the meeting tonight to inform him that Nick and 
Jane will not be renewing their membership with the club. This also means that Nick will not be around to Judge for Re‐
call any longer  so we will need to decide on another member or members to take over this position.  
                           Nick and Jane will be missed.  
 
                Tim will be putting Corina’s e‐mail address in the fan for everyone to send a picture of their car for a project that 
Lee and Corina would like to do so again please send a picture of your car to Corina ASAP. Thank you everyone. 
 
                New Business‐ 
                      Thanksgivings Dinner event is November 13th, 2016 at 12:00 at Tabitha’s Restaurant $25.00 per person. 
                       50/50 Drawing winner was Lew Halstead in the amount of $21.00. 
                       Michelle was asked by the club if she would do the honor’s again of making the cake for Recall 2017 and she 
agreed. Phil will make sure to let her know whose car will be on the cake this year.    
                        Marge bought approximately 100 lanyards for Recall and stated she will bring them to Pam at the upcoming 
Thanksgiving Dinner. Thank you, Marge. 
   
                                 Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Pete and seconded by Lee and the meeting was ad‐
journed at 7:20.  
                                             Respectfully Submitted. 
                                                    Pam O’Kussick,     Secretary 
    Those attending the November meeting: Dave Robinson & Marge, Pete & Pam O’Kussick, Michelle, Chris, Shelby, Skyler 
Davis, Lee Evans, Corina Edwards, Lew Clara Halstead, Kevin & Gloria Fear, Lori Connors, Tim & Rita Colson, Phil & Martha 
Domser.  
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                                                                              TIM’S TECH TIME AND RAMBLIN’S  
  HELLO AGAIN from the little Corvair Shop in Memphis NY. 
     First , I am sure we all enjoyed our “welcome to winter”  For a while there  we wondered if it would ever stop blowing and 
snowing.  I included a few pictures of what happened here on page 2 
    Out in the shop I have started on a large project  punch list  on a very interesting car , a rare Glen Pray Cord 810 replica. 
This car  was made in Oklahoma back in 1967 . There were @ 97/ made . This one is a 140HP 4 spd  Corvair powertrain  in 
the front. This car  serial number indicates it was originally a 180HP turbo car.  It came here from near Chicago Ill. It is in very 
nice shape , showing a little over 10,000 miles. It is a touch different to work on , and I have to remove the motor to do some of 
the work. First step was to remove the  front Torsion bars. With the help of a former partner and expert suspension guy , we 
have torsion bars off it (it was not that bad to do after all). I have all the carbs apart and cleaned . I am redesigning the secon-
dary carburetors like I did on Phil’s 4 carb Loadside , which runs great. The wiring harness is burned badly in several places , 
so I have to replace it , or rebuild it. I got the one listed in Clark’s catalog as original , but not sure yet if I will be able to use it. 
Cosmetically , it very dirty  from bad storage .  Looks like I have a long fun winter ahead. I am putting the Cord aside for a few 
days to finish work on some motors I have in process. Pictures of ongoing work here are being sent to the webmaster often , so 
check it out.  http://www.cnycorvair.com/Little_Corvair_Shop.php       the upcoming Cord , is now “ongoing” 
    I also hope to finish a few details on the Lakewood  this winter. My gas heater install went OK , but one flap door works too 
hard , and bent the cable. So now I will take it out and repair it somehow.. The car seems to run good , but needs the back 
springs and shocks , along with a bunch of rubber bushings replaced.  At least the car looks much better now. 
  Mark Fausak is nearing the final stages of cleaning out Ron’s shop . It is supposed to ready for sale the first of December , 
which is looming fast!. The gold 61 4 dr that Ron was working on is up for grabs CHEAP . It runs good , has new brake parts 
and other things redone m but needs the whole front floor replaced. IF you want it , better get with Mark , it is too good to part 
out , but will need interior work . Outside looks good . IF I get it , I will part it out to save the good stuff from the crusher. But I 
have a space problem , and moving it in salt will not help, Plus it will cost me for towing.  all glass and doors look good, and 
powerglide and motor are way better than most 61’s you see.  I told myself a lie the last time I parted out a Corvair here , that it 
would be the last one..    I just find it hard to see them go to a crusher , when a lot of good parts are there. Even some of the 
correct hardware is getting expensive to buy. I try to clean , sort , and save all hardware from the cars I part out. Yes , I am run-
ning out of room here fast. 
    It is hard to believe another year has gone by already.  Next year is another Baystate Corvair show at Clark’s year. We try to 
attend them now. They are every other year at Clark’s Corvair location in Shelburne Falls Mass. It is always a fun packed 
weekend.  The year after that we hope to attend the Nationals in Pittsburg PA. 
    We hope you all have a good Thanksgiving this week, and Happy holidays in December 
     See you all at the after holiday party in January . 
         I have included pictures from some of the past  memories and events we attended on the picture page. 
 I want to remind every one that a newsletter is an important part of a club , and in our case is REQUIRED in order to maintain 
our chapter status with CORSA . Without CORSA , we would not be able to do a lot of the things we do , including the Recall. 
SO please help support the FAN by submitting articles on time ( or even early?) each month. . Many thanks to those who do. 
  We hope to see you all at our next event. 
Regards, Tim Colson    
     DON’T FORGET TO VISIT   http://www.cnycorvair.com/CNYCorvair.php    OFTEN!   Thanks to Jim Smith , webmaster 
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WE WISH TO THANK ALL THE SPONSORS AND SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB AND THE  RECALL.  WITHOUT THE 
HELP THEY PROVIDE WE COULD NOT DO  IT ,  PLUS THE WORDS ” CORVAIR PARTS AND  SERVICES”  WOULD BE 
HISTORY.. 

  635-5681   7AM —7PM 
     MONDAY – FRIDAY 

 PLUS MANY OTHERS…………...THANKS TO  ALL OF YOU!! 
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